MEMORIAL  TO  CONFERENCE.
The Bridlington Methodist Circuit requests the Connexion to pay the stipend of all Presbyters and Deacons for the one year 2021/2022 thus enabling Circuits and Churches to restore congregations and renew financial resources following the Covid pandemic.

Background.
Historically Church Councils may have struggled with financial problems but generally, through hard working members, they have coped.

But we believe that this is a unique moment in time. We are talking about the survival of the Methodist Church.

Our business is Mission.

We need a sound basis from which to conduct that business. It is possible that in the unique post Coronavirus  circumstances we find ourselves in the position that we are setting off on the wrong foot.  Individual  Churches  are seeking to welcome back and re-establish their membership and this will take time.

Our elderly Fellowships have seen a small percentage die. Others will be frightened to return just yet. Others will have found on-line services helpful and convenient. Others will have  adopted a different life-style. Many of those with official posts are tired colleagues.

Finance comes from the membership and User-Groups and both need time to re-establish and grow. Not having to worry immediately about finance would be of great assistance to our Churches.

The Methodist Church Connexion holds sizable reserves. What  are they for?  Surely to meet the needs of the Methodist Church.
